SHIRE NOTES

Policing In Tammin
At the General Electors meeting on 9 December, the issue of vandalism and policing
in Tammin generally was raised. Sgt Philip Matthews from the Kellerberrin Police
has been invited to the Council meeting on 19 February at 2pm to allow the issues to
be discussed. All are welcome to attend.

State Government to give $565,828

The Hon Brendon Grylls has announced, as part of the Royalties to Regions
commitment, funding of $400m over 4 years for the Country Local Government Fund
from which the Shire of Tammin will be eligible for $565,828 in 2008/09. The funds
are restricted to asset renewal and asset creation. Further funding will be provided
for the next 3 years.

A survey has been forwarded to all residents in the Shire of Tammin seeking an
indication of the priority of the projects identified by Councillors together with any
additional projects.

If you did not receive a survey form, please contact the Shire Office Staff to correct
this oversight.

Children’s Activities During School Holidays
Free activities for primary school age (5-12 years) children are being provided during
their holidays from the Lesser Hall.

Kadjininy Kep

Parents are reminded that unsupervised children are not permitted in the hydrology
model area. Apart from the risk of drowning, the water is not treated sufficiently for
children to play in. Additionally, damage will be done to seal finish of the ponds.
Your help in providing direction in this regard is requested.

Australia Day

Australia Day will again be celebrated at Memorial Park. This year, the 26 January
2009 falls on a Monday. Celebrations will start at 10:00am. The whole community is
invited.

BMX Track

The new track is now operational and from the bike tracks has been well accepted by
the kids. If you're looking for something different to occupy those on holidays, why
not load the bikes on the back of the ute and bring them in for a run?

For further information on any of these issues, please contact your local Councillor or
the staff at the Shire Office.

Mick Oliver, Chief Executive Officer



